
CICERO CITY OF DEAD ENTIRE
BLOCKS HUNG IN CREPE

Cicero is. almost a city of the dead
today. In every block, there is mourn-

ing. The Eastland that Hes flat on its
side in the river like a gorged er

took its greatest number of

victims from the community border-

ing the plant of the Western Electric
Co., and where the hum of laughter
rang always on Sunday, the day of
rest, there was the dirge of weeping
yesterday as those who were be-

reaved sobbed in their homes, with

their doors open that their sym-

pathizing neighbors, often their kin-- ,

might come in silently and share the
grief.

In one block in Morton Park there
are 19 dead. In Hawthorne alone the
death toll is 250. In Morton Park,
Warren Park, Grant Works and
Clyde nearly 200 have been taken. In
many homes there are two coffins,

standing side by side, and in some
there are three or four.

In a few of the homes yesterday
while they rejoiced over the return of

one they feared dead their joy was
turned into grief by tne news uiai
death had not spared them and the
hysteria of laughter sometimes
turned to the heart break of grief as
they clasped one returned and
mourned one who would not return.

Women went sadly to church and
on the way met and greeted others
bereaved, often silently clasping
hands, sometimes choking in a vain
effort to fight back tears only to turn
quickly away with a sob.

In every church prayers were of-

fered for the dead and in the houses
of death candles burned and mourn-
ers bowed in prayer.

In the afternoon the village board
of trustees held a special meeting and
appropriated $2,000 for relief pur-
poses, for there is more than aching
hearts. Many of the homes have lost
the sole support and poverty is in the

I

others because of the fact that the
Western Electric had given many of
its employes only part time employ-
ment for some weeks past

A resolution was passed by the vil-

lage board that all business houses
and manufacturing concerns should
be closed from 9 in the morning until (
4 in the afternoon Wednesday, the
day when there will be one great fun-

eral of nearly 400 dead Two mem-
bers of the board of trustees, James
Bylands and John Novak, are be-

reaved. Trustee Byland's wife is
dead; a son and daughter of Trustee
Novak are dead.

In Hawthorne mass for the dead
will be given in the Blessed Virgin
church on Tuesday, and on Wednes-
day morning all the dead willv Be
gathered in the Polish church for an
imposing funeral service.' There are
40 parishioners missing from the
Crawford church at Twenty-eight- h

and Fortieth place and 9 from the
German church in Morton Park.

Miss Anna Glinka, believed to be
dead by her sisters, returned with a
wonderful story of her rescue. Her
three companions, Julia Kowalski,
4844 W. 23d pi., Hattie Chiernan,
2246 S. Albany av., and a third girl
perished.

"I was clinging to the deck like a
fly," said Miss Glinka. "One of the
girls was holding to each of my feet
and the third to my arm. Their hands
slipped from me and they went down
with a splash. Just when I thought I
could hold no longer a man tried to
push me off and while I pleaded with
him two other men reached down and
dragged me up on the slippery side (

of the boat and sitting on the edge
tbev passed me across their laps to a
lifeboat."

Mrs. Paul Wehrminster, 5045 W.
30th st, told of a woman who fought
to die because her husband to whom
she was married in June had gone
down. She was dragged out against
her will. Another woman held hel
baby above the water while the child

I contentedly sucked a rubber nipple.
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